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Summer 2020 

Complete and in-service! 
 
Project Overview 

 

The Robron Park Master Plan was completed in 2009 and 

included the concept of a central fieldhouse at the park 

adjacent to the artificial turf field.  

 

The Campbell River Youth Soccer Association (CRYSA) 

and the City developed a partnership agreement with 

support from Cermaq Canada Ltd., Ketza Pacific, Seymour 

Pacific, Rotary Club of Campbell River, Western Forest 

Products, Econobox, Interfor and MOWI towards completing 

this community initiative.  

  

The City’s contribution to the 4,500 square foot facility included the 

installation of the site civil servicing (storm, sewer, water, electrical 

etc.) for the building. This work was publicly tendered and awarded 

to Upland Contracting Ltd. and was successfully completed in 2020. 

 

The fieldhouse was delivered in partnership with CRYSA which has 

an 87-person multipurpose room with a kitchen, deck, change 

rooms, washrooms and equipment storage space. Additionally, it 

also has a solar powered 12.4kW grid-tie system to offset the energy 

of the fieldhouse and the turf lights surrounding the field.  

 

Funding for the Project 

 

The site servicing was delivered under a separate contract with final costs being $325,000 against an approved 

budget of $348,000, with funding from the City’s Capital Works fund. 

 

 

For more information about this and other Capital Projects visit: www.campbellriver.ca/construction or  

contact the project team at E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca  Phone: 250.286.5756 
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